KING’S COLLEGE LONDON ENGINEERS’ ASSOCIATION

    Minutes of the KCLEA Committee Meeting held on 

                                          14th January 2021
Because of the current restrictions the meeting was again held “on line”

Those participating
David Blacoe


         
President

Chris Bowden                               Secretary
Keith Newton

Graham Raven                             Membership Secretary

John Thomson                             Treasurer and Webmaster
Mike Clode                                   King’s Engineer Bulletin Editor
Jonny Dixon

Bobby Dixit                                   Events’ Secretary
Lai Cheung

Nicholas St. Hill                        
David welcomed everyone to our first meeting of 2021
1)    Apologies
Received from Professor Shollock and Tiarna Lee
2)    Approval of the minutes of the last meeting (15th October 2020)
These were approved. 
3)   Developments within the Department of Engineering

Prior to the meeting Professor Shollock had advised that all was well in the department and                    that she would send us some photographs of the construction work in the Quad. We believe that we are still on target for completion in 2022.
4)    KCLES activities
Prior to the meeting Tiarna had provided a summary of plans for the coming term :-
· Continue our lecture series with talks on computational modelling, biology in engineering and medical imaging

· Host a talk about Covid-19 and KCL’s role in Covid research

· Host a social event. We haven’t planned any specific social events yet as in-person events will be subject to changing lockdown restrictions and online events are planned around the students’ timetables.

· KCLES AGM in April

Bobby Dixit confirmed that he had given a talk, via a webinar, for which he was thanked by the committee. Bobby is also mentoring in connection with King’s charity work. Graham asked if he could be kept in the loop. Bobby to forward emails.
                                                                      Action B.Dixit
5)   Bursaries and Medals
Thanks were expressed to John and Graham for facilitating the Bursary payments. Mike will investigate the transfer of money from the College Bursary Fund.

                                                                       Action   M.Clode
As regards medals the date for the prizegiving is awaited. It was noted that the medals have not yet been engraved.
There are 6 blank medals in stock at the moment which was considered to be sufficient. It is understood that the current source of medals is still viable.
6) KCLEA events
    Bobby Dixit was welcomed as our new Events’ Secretary.
a) 2021 Annual Lecture

 This was confirmed for the 24th of February at 6 pm. It will be presented by Professor   Makatsoris with a topical theme related to the sustainable manufacture of vaccines. Agnes Kwong has kindly agreed to arrange the setting up of a webinar.  

Arrangements with Professor Makatoris to be confirmed.

                                                                               Action D.Blacoe
Bobby will liaise with Agnes to co-ordinate the arrangements. David will provide Agnes with a script which will be put on the College website, together with an invitation. “Attendees” will then register and a link will be sent to them. John asked that he be sent the details so that they can be put on the KCLEA website.
                                                     Action D.Blacoe, B.Dixit, J.Thomson

b)   2021 Lunch.
    Ideally in June. Bobby to check with Agnes as regards any current provisional plans for the full opening of the College and the availability of catering.

                                                      Action   B.Dixit
7)   Website, Membership Communication and King’s Engineer Bulletin
           John was thanked for all his work, particularly for the 13 Club dropdown. It was suggested that we should mention the medals and bursaries on the website.
                                                       Action J.Thomson
           As regards membership communication there is ongoing discussion between the KCLA and the Alumni office. We will keep a watching brief

                                                       Action G.Raven

           It is planned to issue the next Bulletin in the Spring

                                                       Action   M.Clode
8)   Finances and Investment Fund.
          John advised that we currently have a cash balance of £3,700
9)  AOB

   None
10)   Date of next meeting.

        The 25th. of March was agreed.
        However, subsequently to the meeting, David suggested that this be put on hold until we are likely to know a bit more about the general opening of the College, including the resumption of catering arrangements, so that we can, hopefully, fix a date for our annual lunch.
        A new date for the meeting will be advised in due course.
